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Panel VI: Lessons learned and challenges to access remedy (selected cases from different sectors and regions).

Thank you Mr. Moderator,
Before I start, on behalf of the IOE, the International Organisation of Employers, I would like to thank you all for the fruitful and comprehensive discussions we had over the course of this week. 

There has been a specific focus on the issue of access to remedy during the discussions over the course of this week and the topics covered by the Panels, including this one. As we all know, access to remedy was identified as the third pillar in the UN Guiding Principles. Businesses fully support efforts to improve access to remedy and understand the responsibilities they have within this context. 

In this respect, we believe that the utmost priority should be given to access to remedy on a domestic level. This can only be achieved through the respect and promotion of rule of law in each State, by the State. Ensuring the proper function domestic remedies should be a major focus of this working group as providing remedy at a local level is more efficient, both cost- and time-wise for all parties. 

I also would like to reiterate that the Intergovernmental Working Group does not need to reinvent the wheel. As we hear yesterday, the recommendations, which OHCHR has developed in a very inclusive two year-long process and which were unanimously endorsed by the Human Rights Council this June, provide a comprehensive avenue to strengthen access to remedy. Moreover, The UN Basic Principles and Guidelines on the Right to a Remedy and Reparation for Victims of Gross Violations of International Human Rights Law and Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law identify some important elements which this Intergovernmental Working Group should consider with respect to improving access to State-based judicial remedies.
In conclusion, we believe that the Intergovernmental Working Group should build its work on the principles and recommendations that have already been agreed on instead of trying to just invent another approach. 

Moreover, we believe that for this treaty process to be successful, we should build equally on all three pillars of the UN Guiding Principles. We should not disregard the importance of the first and the second pillar in the UN Guiding Principles: States’ existing obligations to respect, protect and fulfil human rights and fundamental freedoms; and the role of business enterprises for respecting human rights. Through investing in protection and respect, we will be preventing violations of human rights. Therefore, instead of just focusing on the repair mechanism, the approach we should all follow would be to strengthen the foundations. The development of National Action Plans to implement the UN Guiding Principles is key in this regard and should be considered in more depth in the future discussions of this intergovernmental working group. 
Thank you for your attention. 
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